








� TIME \@ "MMMM d, yyyy" �June 13, 1996�





John Cushing


Library 2211





Dear John,





I am writing to request funds for Travel this summer to the “Festival of Theater” in Montpellier, France.  This is an important world recognized event, associated with a twin festival in Abignon, three weeks later.  This year both of these feature as honored dramatist Aimé Césaire of Martinique, on whose dramatic work I publish regularly.  An invitation to participate in the discussion and characterization of his dramatic work in conjunction with this festival was for this reason extended to me.  My presence is required already on July 5, I have just learned; the French tend to be somewhat less than organized in these matters.  I would benefit from the interaction with other scholars in my field also with persons expert in theater from all perspectives; in attendance will be actors, directors and dramatists, critics from important newspapers.  I am personally particularly avid to attend these new, experimental stagings of plays which I have studied and commented on for 15 years in class and in print.  New versions, for a scholar obsessed with theatrical language: gesture, set, sound effects, mood, etc. are a special opportunity for new insights.  I actively incorporate my work on theater, generally on ritual aspects of theater, and theater’s functions in society, and specifically on Césaire’s theater, in most classes I teach here.  He is an excellent example of an engaged, socially active creator, who uses art for the good of his community.  This idea is very well-received and very instructive among our students.





I booked a flight, departing July 3, 1996 from Seattle to Aux-Marseille airport, about 1 hour from Montpellier.  I saved money by booking today (a 3 week window); therefore, if the college can support my request, I would ask you to let me know by Monday June 14, until which time I can cancel the flight if I must.  I am quite honored by such an invitation; at Evergreen, I am a long way from this distinguished gathering which requests my voice.  This is, of course, an important reason for me to go, (and also an unfortunate factor, as the cost of travel is pretty steep).  Thank you for your support.





Sincerely,











Marianne W. Bailey


Lab II 2262, ext. 6438





